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Dear All,

One of the decisions I made going into this lockdown was that I was not going to watch too much TV – indeed I have watched less than normal because I am using part of this time to catch up on reading and some writing as well as playing games with the girls and “Zoom” quizzes with the older family – Siona and I as a team are undefeated!

I also decided to get back to jigsaws and sent away for two that caught my imagination – one of the Butt of Lewis and the other of the beautiful beach at Luskentyre on the Isle of Harris. The one of the Butt of Lewis lighthouse is cliffs, sea, sky and of course the lighthouse – hugely difficult!

Each piece of the jigsaw has its place, so you can imagine my frustration when I got to the end to find one piece missing! Only one piece? But the picture is incomplete and spoiled without that one piece. On its own it might seem quite insignificant but the picture is incomplete without it.
It made me think about the apostle Paul who spoke about the Church as a living body of people and everyone is important. There are no superstars in the church! It is a body of people so interlinked that with one person missing, just like the jigsaw, it is incomplete.

If this time of complete change is teaching me anything, it is that the Church is never really a building. It is supremely about people and what connects us. Our common faith in Jesus connects us but there are other, personal bonds too that bind us together. I suppose what I am trying to say is that I miss these face to face contacts – that social engagement, whether in the home, community or church – they are what matter. You are what matters. By that, I do mean everyone. 
Think about how our values have shifted in such a relatively short period of time. Health is more important than wealth. Those who work in a caring capacity are more important than film stars and entertainers. The people who serve in shops, deliver mail, collect our bins and so many others are more a core to our lives than overpaid footballers! This virus is turning society on its head – or is it simply turning it the right way round?
What I see happening is a longing for connection between people. Social media is playing an important role, but it is being exposed for its deficiencies – the warm hug of a parent, friend, grandparent is missing. Simple things that we took for granted now stand at the top of our priority list.

We are beginning again to see the value of everyone in our society. I hope we allow this to grow and not diminish.

I do hope that you are finding ways to refresh body, mind and spirit in these days. You are ever in my thoughts and prayers so let me close this letter with words I read this morning from the beginning of Psalm 27 – “The Lord is my light and my salvation – so why should I be afraid!”

Iain
The Community Trolley

It is both a privilege and a good Christian witness for us to make food available for people to pick up as and when they need it from the trolley/table at the church. We know of many who are struggling at this time [and will be for some time yet] and so this can and does make a difference.

Thank you to everyone who has put food on the table and thank you to everyone who felt able to make a financial contribution that enables Alistair to buy food for the table/trolley – over £1000 has been raised so far and all of it will be used to buy food.

Communicating

I know that many of us feel the loss of not being able to be at church and so we are trying to “bridge the gap.”

This newsletter will go out every week during the lockdown and beyond – it may even be a permanent feature!

If you are able to download Facebook onto your phone, laptop, computer or tablet then go to St. Margaret’s Church of Scotland on the search button you can click on to whatever is being posted.  If you want notified of when there is a posting on the Church Facebook page, then click on notifications. At present we are experimenting with a study in Mark’s Gospel. There is a passage and thought on the Sunday [about 12/13 minutes] and then there are follow on readings every day of the week with a prayer.
We already have meetings of the Kirk Session Executive on “Zoom” and will try a Wednesday night Bible Study a week on Wednesday – if you would like to be part of that email me and let me know, so I can invite you on.

When will we be back in Church? What is happening nationally to the Church of Scotland?

I was looking at what is just beginning to happen in Germany. Services are beginning to happen but with social distancing and restrictions [cleaning of the building before and afterwards is a requirement]. This probably means initially we can hold services for about 40 max and so maybe 2/3 services either on a Sunday or another day of the week will be required. This, however, will depend on the progress of the virus and I doubt that we will be back in the building any time soon.

The Church nationally is having to look very seriously at how it finances itself and the Trustees are actively working on this. The Presbytery of Fife will still go ahead and work will done between now and the beginning of next year when it comes into effect.

Halbeath

The Church should never stand still. It was decided to post into each home in Halbeath a communication from the Church as part of our ministry and mission in that area – around 340 homes.

Thanks to the generosity of a gift for Mission purposes this attractive leaflet was distributed by Manuel Giraldas and a similar exercise will be carried out first of all in Touch, then Linburn, Transy and finally Garvock. What better time for the Church to speak of its hope than such a time as this!

